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Faculty Senate Minutes
Marth 24th, 2020

The business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, March 24, 2020, at 3:31 p.m., via Zoom. The Senate President was in the chair and the Secretary was present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved as corrected.
SU President Charles Wight made announcements and answered questions.
The Senate President made announcements and answered questions.
Provost Karen Olmstead made announcements and answered questions.
Kathleen Shannon made a motion, which after debate and amendment was passed as follows: “The FS recommends that under the present emergency COVID-19 protocol, Undergraduate students be allowed up until the deadline for receiving a W grade, to switch any or all of their classes to a Pass/NP option, without penalty. That is, these courses should not count towards any maximum number of courses taken P/F. Also, a P in one of these courses should count as a “C or better” in all SU policies which require such. That includes, but may not be limited to, general education graduation requirements, honors requirements and major requirements. As far as implementation goes, they should also count toward prerequisites but students should be advised to discuss their preparation for subsequent courses with the professor in the prerequisite course and the professor in the subsequent course before continuing registration in the subsequent course past the end of add/drop. Before declaring P/NP options for their courses, it is strongly suggested that students meet with their academic advisors to discuss the implications of such changes.”
Anita Brown made a motion, which after debate and amendment was passed as follows: “The Faculty Senate hopes that departments will be able to work with their tenure track faculty to help them prepare for a successful tenure decision on current timelines. However, in case there are some faculty for whom extra time will be needed, the Faculty Senate recommends that any faculty member who was already in a tenure-track position at the time of the COVID-19 crisis, be given the option to complete the tenure review process based upon the original deadlines in the faculty member’s tenure-track appointment letter or to extend the deadline for the tenure review process by up to one year (one full year). A candidate who wishes to delay the tenure process must notify the candidate’s department chair or program director, in writing, by 1 September of the year in which the candidate was required to apply for tenure.”
Aaron Hogue moved “that we charge the Committee on Promotions and the Committee on Academic Freedom and Tenure to consider the feasibility of and a timeline for a one-semester delay and report back to the Senate in two weeks.” The motion passed by unanimous consent.
The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
Jennifer Martin, Secretary
Approved, 3/31/20



